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TROUTDALE ELEMENTARY 
CONSTRUCTION UPDATE

Updated June 1, 2017

Este volante incluye información 
sobre la construcción en su escuela. Si 
necesita más información, comuníquese 
con la oficina de la escuela. 

Эта листовка включает в себя информацию 
о строительстве в вашей школе. Если 
вам нужна дополнительная информация, 
обратитесь в школьный офис

Jun. 12 	 Contractor mobilization on site /  
	 Installation of construction offices 
Jun. 22 	 Installation of construction fencing /  
	 Erosion control

Jun. 27 	 Site clearing and excavation, including removal 	
	 of gym and removal of maintenance building 	
	 at corner of Harlow Ave. and 8th Ave. 
Sep. 22 	 New school foundations poured

Planned construction through summer 2017 (dates subject to change)

See reverse for a note from the Principal about gym removal. 



Dear students, parents and staff, 

There will be some physical changes to our building as we move through the 
construction process; we see this as an opportunity to enhance our k-5 educational 
programing for next school year and beyond. The biggest change our students and staff 
will experience for the 2017-18 school year is that the gym we currently use will be 
demolished over the summer to allow construction of the new school. This means that 
PE, Music, and Library will be held in different spaces. 

PE and music programming will be held in the (current) library space and outside – 
weather permitting. The relocation of PE to the library will not prevent students from 
receiving physical activity at light, moderate, and vigorous intensities for the same 
amount of time they had this past school year.

The library will move to an open classroom. The room will include books and several 
mobile technology carts, so students can continue to explore literature using tangible 
books as well as accessing digital resources. 

Again, we see these minor inconveniences as an opportunity for gain. As we move 
through the construction process together, please feel free to share your thoughts.

Ed Kra n k o w s k i
Principal Ed Krankowski 


